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MEMORANDUM
DATE:
28 April 2014

TO: 
Vivienne Bennett, Academic Senate Chair


Graham Oberem, Provost
FROM:
Liberal Studies Department
RE:
Opposition to the Suspension of the Physical Education Option within the Kinesiology B.S. Degree

The Liberal Studies Department would like to take the opportunity afforded by the Academic Program Discontinuance Policy to offer some thoughts on the suspension of the Physical Education Option within Kinesiology.  We approach this topic from the perspective of the campus program which is charged with providing content instruction to future K-8 teachers, and from that position, we would like to speak to the maintenance of the PE option within Kinesiology.
As you may know, the State of California has recently adopted and begun implementation of the Common Core Standards.  These standards call for increased integration of subject areas across the curriculum, and require students to reason critically across disciplines.  Physical Education is a long-neglected area of the K-8 curriculum that could play an important role in this integration, by supporting critical reasoning and inquiry in yet another area of students’ education.  Doing this, however, requires trained Physical Education teachers; and the PE option within Kinesiology is an important resource in that training.  Projections suggest that teacher hiring will increase significantly in the next decade, which will open up further positions for Physical Education teachers; while enrollment in the option may not be strong now, closing that option will mean that students who wish to move into this growth area will not be able to easily access the training necessary to do so.  

Furthermore, this comes at a time of increased awareness of the importance of physical activity in student health and academic achievement.  Coupled with the trends described above, this suggests that now is not the time to give up on offering our students this option –it is the time to promote it heavily.  In fact, Liberal Studies would be pleased to collaborate with faculty in the PE option to create a Liberal Studies major Depth of Study in PE, as we believe that this would be a benefit to those of our students who want to go into the teaching profession and who hope to also engage in PE teaching while serving as K-8 content teachers.

Finally, we wish to advocate for the maintenance of this option on the grounds that, as our University grows, it is important to maintain a breadth of options for our students, even if those options serve relatively small numbers.  To build a University composed only of a limited number of heavily-enrolled majors and major options does not serve our students – it limits them.  As educators, we believe in serving the broadest possible range of student needs.

Cc:  
Paul Stuhr, Assistant Professor, Department of Kinesiology

Jeff Nessler, Chair, Department of Kinesiology

Matt Escobar, Chair UCC

Staci Beavers, Chair  BLP
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